
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 3    Week 5   19th August, 2021   
 

TERM 3 
Week 5 
Friday 20th August 
EPPS Badmington 
SAPSASA Girls Football 
SAPSASA Boys Soccer 
 

Week 6 
Wednesday 25th August to 

Monday 30th August 
Bookweek Fair 
Wednesday 25th August 
Late night Bookweek 

Sausage Sizzle and Story 
Time 

Festival of Music Rehearsals 
Friday 27th August 
Bookweek Dress up and 

Parade (1 parent per 
student at this stage) 

 
Week 7 
Friday 3rd September 
PJ Day (see note in 

newsletter) 

 

THOUGHT FOR THE DAY 
Be the type of person you 

want to meet. 



From the Leadership Team 
Hello Everyone, 
The East Para Primary School Governing Council met 
last Monday night. 
At the meeting there were reports tabled by the 
- Principal, 
- Finance Committee and 
- O.S.H.C. 
In my report I shared information about the progress 
of our Site Improvement work, what our teachers 
will be doing individually, in year level teams and as a 
whole staff to review and refine our improvement 
work in Term 3. 
Christy Hosking also tabled a report about our  
Pre-service teachers, enrolments for 2022 and 
behaviour report. Thank you Christy! 
It is always great to receive feedback from the 
Governing Council. On Monday night this included 
- feedback about the 2021 EPPS Concert series 
- debrief and discussion about our Covid strategies 
- concern about speeding traffic near the Duchess 

Walk school exit. As a result of this feedback I 
have made a Traffic Watch report seeking police 
presence in this area. 

 

Book Week 2021 Old Worlds, New Worlds, Other 
Worlds. 
Our2021 Book Week celebration begins with a Book 
Fair from Wednesday 25th to Monday 30th August. 
The Book Fair is located in the Resource Centre and 
entrance is by the back door, closest to the kiss and 
drop zone. Check out the Book Week flier for 
opening days and times. 
On Friday 27th August we plan to hold our much 
loved Book Week parade. The parade will take place 
in the yard where we plan to have our students in 
place by 9:10am ready for a 9:15am start. 
Students will be seated in designated areas and we 
invite one family member for each student to come 
along and watch the colourful parade of costumes. 
Please QR code, social distance and consider wearing 
a mask. Whilst masks are not required outdoors you 
may consider wearing them as an additional physical 
barrier to help stop the spread of COVID-19. 
The last day to order the special Book Week Recess 
and Lunches is 9am Friday 20th August. 
The two recess specials are, Old World Jelly and 
Outer Space Mousse. 
Parking – Kiss and Drop Zone 
Please do not to park in the area marked ‘No 
Parking’. If you do, you will be asked to move along 
as parking in this area stops the flow of traffic. 
 
 

Thank you. 
Ros Frost 

 
 

SSO Week 
 
Our SSO’s had a wonderful week and were very 
spoilt by the staff at EPPS.  Due to Covid restrictions 
we were unable to have a shared morning tea so the 
teachers went into planning mode.  All SSO’s were 
given an individually packed lunch box filled with 
yummy things to get us through our day.  Students 
decorated bunting which was used to decorate the 
staff room and front office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Traffic Monitors 
Term 3 Week 5  Term 3 Week 6 

       
Leticia Olivia Ella Dakota Amelia Jacob 
 

NETBALL 
 
Matches played 14/8/21 
 
NETTA 4 

Rose Park Green defeated East Para 10-3 
It was a great effort by all players. 
 
SUB JUNIOR 10 

East Para defeated Magill White 11-6 
Everyone played really well and our defence was on fire. 
 
SUB JUNIOR 4 

Walkerville defeated East Para 21-9 
The score does not reflect how all 10 players made a 
contribution to the improvement of our team game. 
 

 

NETBALL 
Reminder: Nominations for anyone aged 7 and over close for 
summer season on Friday 20th August nomination forms are 

available at the end of this newsletter or from outside the 
finance office. 
Uniform: If it is cold or wet on the day of matches the players 
can wear a navy blue jumper without a hood or pockets and 
navy blue tracksuit pants without pockets over their uniform. 

Teresa Norsworthy 0419824813 
 



 
 

This term the Year 6/7 students have been able to begin their unit using our new exercise 
bikes. They have learnt how to set up the bike for use, understand the data readings from the 
electronic screens and set mini challenges for the class to perform. The first challenge was a 40 minute team 

endurance ride. Congratulations to all students who took part.  The effort in each of those lessons was 
outstanding. Even our SSO and SANFL star Frank Szekely could not just watch the kids, he joined one of our 

student teams for the 40 minute ride. Below and on the next page are the top distances for each category. 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

Current House Points and Positive Play Tally for Term 3. House Points are points students earn for their effort in 
classroom activities. 
 

Positive Play points are points students earn in the yard for playing games in a cooperative and safe manner. 
 

House Points 
 

120 
 

House Points 
 

120 
 

House Points 
 

129 
 

House Points 
 

139 
 

Positive Play Points 
 

5 
 

Positive Play Points 
 

6 
 

Positive Play Points 
 

7 
 

Positive Play Points 
 

9 
 

 

Hannah M Brooke M  Isabelle W Aki S  

Logan A Bradley R Harry S Hayden W 

 Tj D Lily W Jacob T 

   Paige D-F 
 

Last Friday Mr Waller was so disappointed about having to postpone our Olympic Day event he opened up the 
hall at lunch for students to bust a move using ‘Just Dance’ videos. 
 

 
 



 
 

This week Discovery Centre students prepared and lit their class Olympic Torch. Each class gathered 
sticks for our fire. I lit the fire and a special student from each class was selected as the official class 
torchbearer for our Olympic Day event on Friday 10th September. All students had a turn on Monday of 
holding the torch while touring the school. It even did a few laps this week in the morning. 
 

 

 



MORE ZOO EXCURSION PHOTOS FROM ROOMS 14, 16 AND 17 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


